Minutes – Souris River Project meeting 2012-01-17
Attendance:

Stuart Hamilton (SH)
Nate Booth – (NB)

Alex Joseph – (AJ)

Bob Harrison (BH)

Review of minutes of last meeting:

The project will be limited in scope to only include time-series of stage and discharge, not rating curves, gauging measurements or cross sections. 

An immediate result of this experiment is that a richer dataset is desirable for hydrological forecasting than is currently available. Future versions of WaterML2.0 should support these requirements and so we will proceed with the experiment to investigate other aspects of WaterML2.0 in a hydrological forecasting environment.
The Sensor Observation Service Profiles developed by Peter Gjisbers for hydrological forecasting will be used for this project.

Cataloguing services:

We now know what data from which locations we will be using. We know that SOS will be used for data exchange. We still have to come to a decision on metadata search and discovery.

NB: There are three choices

1. Catalogue Services for the Web (CSW). This is a newer standard that offers the most flexibility.

2. Web Feature Service (WFS). Has wide-spread adoption but not a rich an interface as CSW. WFS has a lot of flexibility which compromises inter-operability.

3. Optional part of the SOS Standard “Get Data Availability”: Has advantage of simplicity

ACTION ITEM: NB to draft a discussion paper on the relative advantages the three available options. This discussion paper will be posted on the Twiki site and will be discussed at the next meeting. We will need to come to a consensus on which method to use for data search and discovery within the context of this experiment.
Floodrisk 2012 Paper:

Full paper submission is due March 16. 
ACTION ITEM: SH to draft a straw dog version by March 01 for everyone to kick around.

TimeLine:
Once the metadata search and discovery mechanism has been decided, all data providers will need to work to make their data available in WaterML2.0 format. It should be possible to have these services turned on by the end of May.
Next meeting:

Tentatively scheduled for Tuesday February 21 1300 (UTC-8). A webex invitation will be sent out and if there are more than two confirmed no shows by Friday the 17th then the meeting will be re-scheduled.
